Posta & Younts - 1/16/90

Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, January 15, 1990

Present: Rachel Reinstein, Chairman, William Suydam, Madeleine Henley, A.A., Elizabeth Shaw, Sec/Bk.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Cindy Gelardi met to discuss an appointment to the Parks and Recreation. Rachel moved to appoint Cindy to the Board. Second, Bill Suydam. So moved. Rachel swore Cindy in as a member.

Shaun Hickey requested information on the dye test which were conducted on properties on Gregg Lake.

Harry Page and Shaun Hickey, as spectators, Gregg Richard, Jack Sullivan, and Dean Brackett, met to discuss the Goodell property. He would like some help on the taxes since it will take about a year and a half for the entire project to be up and running. (If selectmen have a need to speak to Mr. Sullivan he can be reached at the ski area, 588-6345)

Madeleine will check out Grants as a possible alternative to a tax abatement.

Dick Atkinson, Chairman of the Rescue Squad, met to ask if the Selectmen will set aside a capital reserve fund to help buy the next ambulance in ten years. He anticipates it will cost about \$70,000 to replace. (A capital reserve fund of \$35,000 and the rescue squad matching funds.)

Expenses for the rescue squad went from \$11,000 to \$13,000 this year. Resulting in a request to increase the budget to \$4,000 in place of the former years \$2,000.

Bill Suydam, Mary Allen, Don Phelps, and Brian Burford walked the Stoddard/Antrim town line on Saturday. Quite an undertaking/adventure?

The selectmen reviewed the Intent to Cut on the Weston property. Will hold until the Conservation Commission gives their report.

Bill requested postponing tomorrow's meeting until Thursday afternoon. 1:00.

Rachel approved the minutes, second, Bill Suydam., so moved.

Rachel moved to approve the Class VI road policy. Second, Bill Suydam, so moved.

Selectmen made no decisions on the gym lease, purchase orders, police policy nor school payment for the month of January.

Meeting adjourned 10:45